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The President’s 
Piece 

Kathi Runyan,  

BCQG President 2021 

No in-person meetings at 
this time due to Covid-19 

President’s Message  

 Warmest greetings!    February was certainly one for the books! That weather 

is something I normally look forward to around Christmas, but not to the 

extent it came this month! I hope all of our members are doing ok, powered 

up and not suffering any lingering bad effects from our winter blast. 

I did get quite a bit of cutting done for some projects I plan to work on at 

some upcoming retreats, including the Guild retreat in April.  I hope some of 

you will be joining me and other guild friends there. We always have a great 

time, even if our group remains smaller.  If you are planning to join us, please 
make sure to contact Susan Turk and let her know soon.  We have to meet a 

minimum to go and at last count we were a few short. 
 

Moving the scheduled meeting a week was a necessary decision that I hope 

benefited the majority of our membership. We were mostly worried that the 

power outages would preclude most of you from attending and Karen Stone 

is somewhat local and may have had connection issues along with the rest of 

us.  It was sure worth the wait! 
 

I encourage everyone to reach out to your quilting friends and invite them to 

our ZOOM meetings.  Forwarding the email notice is easy and guests are al-
ways welcome.  You might let JoAnne Sheppard know you are expecting a 

guest and give her their name so she can admit them to our meeting. 
 

March signals the beginning of spring, although it’s clear most of the time that 

winter isn’t quite ready to let go. Here’s hoping March brings us warmer 

weather, good times and longer days! 
 

Anniversary Memories 

In celebration of the Guild’s 30th Anniversary, I thought I’d find out a little 

about our Charter members, long time members and former officers! I’m 

hoping to offer a little insight in an interview style and then as the articles are 

published, you can see what makes each of us unique!  Our highlighted mem-

ber this month is Paula Burda!   Questions by BC (Bear Creek),  answers by 

PB (Paula)! 
 

I hope you enjoy a glimpse at the past and look forward to future articles 

about our interesting membership.  
 

Learn more about Paula on page 2. 

Please go to page 7 to review the proposed changes to 

the bylaws.  They will be reviewed at the next board 

meeting and voted on at the March general meeting. 

See page 6 for update on  
        our quilt show! 
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Paula Burda. Long Time Member Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
 

BC:  Why did you join the guild and what did you expect to gain from it? 
Paula: In 1993, I had just moved to Keller, and knew that a quilt guild would be a 
good place to meet people who were fun and creative. 
 

BC: Have your goals in joining been met? 
Paula:  YES! 
 

BC: What is your favorite style of quilt/quilting and has it changed throughout 
the years? 
Paula:  I am pretty open minded, when it comes to quilting. I like all styles.  I like 
hand quilted, and machine quilted quilts. I don’t do much appliqué.  I like piecing 
but my favorite part is cutting, I love to cut fabric. 
 

BC:  Name one singular event or project from your time as a guild member that 
has pleased you the most. 
Paula: This is an impossible question for me to answer, as I have had some great 
experiences. 
 

BC: Who is most inspirational to you in your quilting? 
Paula:  That has to be Eleanor Burns. I started watching her shows when we lived 
in Kansas. She was the only quilter that was on TV at the time. I got to meet her 
in Houston many years ago, and she is as special in person as she was on TV. 
 

BC: Do you have a favorite quilting tool or pattern that you rely on? What is it? 
Paula:  Y’all know I love scissors. 
 

BC: Have you held any positions in the guild and what were they? 
Paula: Yes I have been president, vice president, quilt show Co-chair and held 
many  Committee chairperson positions. 
 

 

Some fun and special facts about Eleanor Burns! 
 

She was born on July 3, 1945!  While we don't know Eleanor Burns birth time, 
we do know her mother gave birth to her on a Tuesday. People born on a Tues-
day have great willpower and a lot of energy. In general, they are very ambi-
tious.  Sure rings true! 
 

Burns first started stitching on her Aunt Edna's feed sacks. Her first book, Make 
a Quilt in a Day: Log Cabin Pattern was self-published in 1978. The book has 
been credited with starting a quilt-making revolution as people learned Burns's 
style of stitching a quilt. 
 

She has since written more than 100 books on the subject of quilting. In addi-
tion, Burns has written many patterns and developed a series of specialty rulers 
for quilting. 
 

The Quilt in a Day TV series, which first aired in 1990, was based on Burns' book 
Make a Quilt in a Day. You can still catch her today on YouTube demonstrating 
her Quilt in a Day techniques among many others. 
 

Paula Burda 

30th Anniversary   
Interview 
Kathi Runyan  

You can see why Paula has 
always liked her! 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Quilting
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Quilt_in_a_Day
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Program 
Aleta Mayrose 

 1st VP Program,Program/
Workshop Director 

2021 Programs 
 

We are still not able to meet at Living Word Lutheran Church at this time and do 
not expect that to change any time soon.  So, Zoom meetings will continue to be 
our venue for awhile. 
 

Our February meeting with Karen Stone was very interesting and inspiring!  It 
was fun to hear about her creative journey in quilting. 
 

March will bring us Patricia Smith and her lecture on Precision Piecing.  Her 
son has been working diligently to get her program available on Zoom. 
 

April will be Amy Hurst and her Wool lecture.  If we are less restricted by Covid, 
she will have a workshop.  However, that seems highly unlikely at this time. 
 

May will be Mendie Cannon and her lecture on Brazilian Embroidery.  
 

We know that zoom meeting are not “hands on” but it’s the best available until 
restrictions are eased.  I hope to see everyone on zoom! 
 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our guild during this difficult time. 
 

Beekeeper 
Pam Roark 

Bee News 
The first meeting of the new Hand Stitching Bee went well. They will be 
meeting the first Thursday of the month at 1:30 on Zoom. For more infor-
mation or a Zoom invite contact Kyle Mills at 130kyle@gmail.com. 
 
If you took any pictures of your Bee Meetings over Zoom, please send them to 
Beekeeper, Pam Roark at BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com.  Also email any activi-
ties or information about how you are meeting to Pam. 
 
Contact me if you are interested in joining or starting a Bee. 
Pam Roark, BeeKeeper 
BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com 

Outings/Retreats 
Susan Turk 

2021 Spring Retreat – Sunset – April 8-11 

April 8-11 at Sunset is our next retreat and is fast approaching.  At this time, 
we have enough retreaters and have started a waiting list.  I will let everyone 
know once I know the max number of attendees we can have during these 
pandemic times. The venue charges $262.50 for Thursday through Sunday.  I 
rounded up to $265 to help pay for door prizes.  I did not get approvals to in-
crease this charge so please pay at least $262.50.  Please make a check  out to 
Bear Creek Quilt Guild and mail to my house at: 
     Susan Turk 
     912 Fairway Ranch Pkwy 
     Roanoke, TX  76262 
 

Email or call me (214-236-7975) if you need to make other arrangements for 
payment.  If you have any questions, please let me know. 
 

Happy Sewing, 
Susan Turk 

mailto:130kyle@gmail.com
mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
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Zoom Account 
 

Members may request the use of the BCQG ZOOM account for Bee group get 
togethers, sew-ins or meetings.  Requests are limited to first come, first serve 
basis and must be requested for each instance. The requesting contact must be 
a member of BCQG. 
 

I0n the event that more than one request is made for the same date/time 
frame, the groups will work out alternate dates/times between themselves.   
 

Each event must have an individual request form, there is no recurring status 
inferred by this request. 
 

Request form is on page 9 

Communications 
JoAnne Sheppard 

         Zoom Help Line 
 “Keep Calm and Zoom On!” 

Need help with Zoom to attend BCQG meetings? Never used Zoom and need 
help getting "hooked up"? Want to “practice” before the big day?  
Contact Susan Turk, susanturk182@hotmail.com or 214-236-7975. 
Kyle Mills, 130kyle@gmail.com or 817-996-4834. 

Website 
Mary Nalley 

Stay in touch with your guild! 

Check out our website at www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

The new password was emailed to the members.  If you did not receive it, 
email Mary Nalley, mary.nalley001@gmail.com. 

Quilt Show Boutique 
Kayleen Allen 

Here's hoping that we are going to have a quilt show this year in August!  With 
that in mind we need to be making boutique items.  Although we can't meet 
together we hopefully have lots of time at home to work on our own crea-
tions.  Please let me know if any of you in our quilt world has made anything for 
the boutique.  Kayleen_Allen@yahoo.com .  
 

Looking forward with a positive attitude, let's all be working on items so we will 
be prepared when things get back to normal. 
 

Some of you have been busy making wonderful items as you can see by the pic-
tures below. 

Children’s aprons and 
machine caddies - 
Colleen Connor 

Witches and Christmas 
tree - Sue Ellis 

mailto:susanturk182@hotmail.com
mailto:130kyle@gmail.com
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Community Service 
Debra Heid 

Dear Friends,  
 

Happy to report that I was able to deliver 26 childrens’ quilts to J.P.S. this past 
Monday. To say that they were ecstatic to receive them would be an under-
statement. There is still a need for flannel receiving blankets, childrens’ quilts 
plus little hand mittens to prevent babies from scratching their faces.  (You 
can find instructions for fabric, knitted & crocheted items on Pinterest). They 
also asked for face masks to keep families healthy when they come in for their  
baby's postnatal check up.   
 

Just wanted to remind everyone to try and capture your hours.  No need for 
the form - just send me a quick email with your hours, debraheid@gmail.com. 
I miss seeing you all and would love to hear from you. Stay safe! 
 

Deb Heid, Community Service Representative 

Birthdays March Birthdays 
  

     Joan Houle        3/2            Amy  Cole            3/21  
     Linda Divall           3/11          Wanda Singer            3/21           
     Kay Thomas       3/11          Margaret Bullock         3/27 
     Susan Holder       3/14          Beth Gerth            3/30 
     Tory Padden                  3/19          Ana Pina                        3/31 
     Judy Rose        3/21  

mailto:debraheid@gmail.com
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North Texas Quilt Festival News  

Dates: August 19-21, 2021 

Location: Irving Convention Center 

Online Show Entry Forms Due: June 1, 2021 

Entry form link: https://sewingexpo.com/Events/Dallas,TX/
NTQFEntryForm2021.aspx 
 

Your North Texas Quilt Festival Committee is in planning mode and ready for 
you to get excited about an in-person Sewing and Quilt Festival in August. 
They will be asking for your beautiful Show Entries, Miniatures for the Auc-
tion, and your assistance to putting this event together. Our host, Original 
Sewing and Quilt Expo, is excited to work with us again to put on a fabulous 
show with Quilts, Classes and Vendors. They have even added some seed 
money to the Prize Pool so we can award Cash Prizes to our quilt creators. Get 
your entries into shape to show us what you have been creating during this 
past year. Make sure to allocate some of your time to volunteer to help make 
the event run smoothly.  If you have any specific questions or need to reach 
out to the Committee, use the email NTQFGuilds@gmail.com. We look for-
ward to a great show in just a few short months. 

QUILT FESTIVAL HOUSTON  

OCTOBER 28 THRU 31 - 2021  

Preview Night: October 27 

Classes and Events Begin: October 25 

George R. Brown Convention Center 

            1001 Avenida de las Americas 

            Houston, Texas 77010  

www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-houston/ 
 
 

They are accepting quilt submissions for many of the exhibits  
debuting at this year’s Quilt Festival in Houston!  

 Visit the website above and go to Enter a Quilt on the   
   left for a complete list of current calls for entry. 

 

Check out how you might enter your own quilt creation in the 
Houston show at:  www.quilts.com/enter-your-quilt/ 

Quilters' Guild of East Texas cancels 2021 show: 

It is with regret that the Quilters’ Guild of East Texas has cancelled the quilt 
show scheduled for March 2021.  
 

Our Ruby Red Celebration has been rescheduled for March 25 – 26, 2022. 
Hopefully, by 2022 we will be back to fairly normal and be together cele-
brating quilting. 

Quilt Show 
  August 2021 

https://sewingexpo.com/Events/Dallas,TX/NTQFEntryForm2021.aspx
https://sewingexpo.com/Events/Dallas,TX/NTQFEntryForm2021.aspx
mailto:NTQFGuilds@gmail.com
https://www.grbhouston.com/


 

 

 

Proposed Revisions for Bear Creek Quilt Guild Directory including Bylaws 

Nancy Carr 

Past President, Chair 

#1. Page one of the directory will have the updated officers and committee members as stated in the 

current BCQG newsletter for 2021. 

#2. Page 2 will have the updated speakers for the 2021 year. 

#3. Page 3 correction will be made addressing the typo in first paragraph after heading of Activities – 

“guild.” 

#4. Page 3 – under Membership benefits –1st paragraph -- change “the benefits include” to “the bene-

fits may include” --  2nd paragraph  - remove in its entirety.  

#5. Page 4 -- 1st paragraph – “along with the immediate Past-President” will be changed to “along with 

a Past President.” 

#6. Page 4 – 2nd paragraph – it will be changed to read … “appoints all Standing Committees (which 

includes Audit and Nominating committees), other committee chairs, and serves as…” 

#7. Page 5 – Under communications: “…updates Facebook page, and conducts the zoom meetings 

for the guild when required.” 

#8. Page 6 – Remove the Quilt Show Boutique and Quilt Show Mini… paragraphs…as these are not 

really committees. These would come under the discretion of the 2nd VP for Quilt Show. 

#9. Page 7 – TAQG will be edited out. 

#10. Page 8 – Remove the entire TAQG section.  

  Amend to the Retreat: A retreat is scheduled at least annually. 

#11. Page 9 – Add to the bottom of page: 

 “All donated items for JPS and Cooks Children’s should be laundered prior to turning them in 

to Community Service.” 

#12. Page 10 – Add Susie Emmons with the dates 12/19 – 12/20  

#13. Page 28 – Delete Keller, TX from heading. 

#14. Page 29 – Article VI, Section 1: “The elected officers …., and a Past President, will be…” 

#15. Page 29 – Article VI, Section 2: … “with the exception of the Treasurer, whose term ends at 

the conclusion of the annual audit in January.” 

#16. Page 31 – Section F. “The Past President: (The outgoing President may become the current Past 

President for the New Executive Board. If unable or unwilling, this position may also be filled by a for-

mer Past President.)” Continue with #1 and #2 under the duties… 

#17. Page 31 – Article VIII. Section 1: change the Past President to “a” Past President.  

#18. Page 33: #9 on page – Member Instructed Workshops: add the: 

       (Continued on page 8) 
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#19. Page 34: Under #11: Take out the reference of Quilt Show Boutique, Quilt Show Mini Quilt 

Silent Auction, and TAQG. Add in Audit and Nominating Committees.  

#20. Page 34: Add #13 – remove the last half sentence from #12 and add to 13: 

 13. All receipts for reimbursement must be submitted to the Treasurer in a 

timely manner (max. 60 days) and must be accompanied by a completed and signed 

“Request for Payment” form. 

#20. Page 35:  

 “Quilting Bees are informal groups sewing together on a regularly scheduled basis. Bee mem-

bers may work on their own or group (machine and/or hand) projects. The size of each bee is lim-

ited /determined by space at their meeting location. Bee members are also encouraged to become 

members of Bear Creek Quilt Guild. Contact person should be a member of Bear Creek Quilt 

Guild.” 

#21. Page 35: New info for Beekeeper will be here. List of Bees will be different. Info will be given 

from the beekeeper. 

#22. Page 5 and 6: We need to add the Audit and Nominating committees to the Committees and 

Duties pages. (These will be added in alpha order.) 

 Here is what is proposed: 

 Audit Committee: Audits and gives an updated report of the guild financial transactions 

after the final bank statement is received by the Treasurer. The committee will consist of a member 

from the Executive Board and two guild members in good standing with BCQG. This committee is 

appointed by the current President. This committee meets in January. 

 Nominating Committee: Nominates the Executive Board members for the upcoming 

year. The Nominating committee will consist of one current Executive Board member and two guild 

members in good standing with BCQG. This committee is appointed by the current President. The 

committee starts meeting in August of the current year. Nominations will be completed by October 

of the current year with mention at the guild meeting and roster of candidates placed in the Octo-

ber newsletter. The guild membership votes on the new Executive Board roster in November. The 

new board will then be installed in December and begin their new positions at the conclusion of the 

December meeting.  

Proposed Revisions to Bylaws  (continued from page 7) 
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. 

 REQUEST FOR USE OF ZOOM ACCOUNT BY GUILD MEMBER  

I request use of the Bear Creek Quilt Guild ZOOM account for the following group:  

NAME OF GROUP: __________________________________________________  

DATE and TIME Requested: ____________________________________________  

CONTACT PERSON: _________________________________________________  

I understand and agree that use of this account is for BCQG member’s use only. Any unauthorized use 

of this account may result in expulsion from the Guild.  

Signature: _____________________________________________  

Date: _________________________________________________  

ZOOM account authorization: ____________________________________  

Members may request the use of the BCQG ZOOM account for Bee group get-togethers, sew-ins or 

meetings. Requests are limited to first come, first serve basis and must be requested for each instance. 

The requesting contact must be a member of BCQG.  

In the event that more than one request is made for the same date/time frame, the groups will work out 

alternate dates/times between themselves.  

Each event must have an individual request form, there is no recurring status inferred by this request.  
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President, Kathi Runyan opened the meeting at 6:32 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and members present: 
Kathi Runyan, Nancy Carr, Aleta Mayrose, Kay Thomas, Kyle Mills, Kathy Longo, JoAnne Sheppard, Susan Turk, Sheri 
Jones, Pam Roark, Mary Nalley, and Vicky Kidd.  Michelle Lewis, Debra Heid, and Beth Gerth were excused.  Kathi wel-
comed everyone to the meeting.  The previous meeting minutes were reviewed by board members. The motion to 
accept was made by Aleta Mayrose, seconded by Kyle Mills, and minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported all signature cards were completed for the smooth transition of the office of 
Treasurer.  She also reported expenses of $616.20 (for speaker, Zoom, and misc. items), with a net loss of -$616.20.  
Kathi R. received an insurance invoice for the guild and will scan to forward to Kyle for addressing.  
 

1st VP Report:   Aleta reported the Guild meeting’s speaker for February 16, 2021, is Karen Stone with her Trunk Show 
presentation.  Business meeting will begin at 7pm, with presentation to begin at 7:30pm.  An email blast with more 
information will be distributed to members. March’s program will be on Zoom featuring Patricia Smith and her lecture, 
“Precision Piecing.”  Planned for April is Amy Hurst as guest speaker giving her lecture on wool.  If not restricted by 
COVID, a workshop  may be  planned.  More information to follow. 
 

2nd VP: Kay Thomas reported that she hasn’t received specific information yet about a ZOOM meeting to be scheduled 
February 26, 2021, to discuss possible plans for the Quilt Show in Irving.  She was made aware that a meeting may pos-
sibly be scheduled for that day. More to follow. 
 

Unfinished Business:  
      Kathi reported that Past President, Nancy Carr, sent out collated and suggested revisions to the by-laws and poli-
cies to Executive Board members to review for discussion.  Notations and changes were reviewed for presenting to the 
Guild membership for voting on in March. A motion to accept the  proposed changes/additions for presenting to the 
Guild was made by Kyle Mills, seconded by Kay Thomas, and the motion passed.  Information to be forwarded in the 
newsletter only. 
 

New Business:   
Guild Website— 
 Concern has been expressed regarding PII (personal information identifiers) in the Guild newsletter and on the 

BCQG website.  There was much discussion surrounding  how to manage this. It was mentioned that initially, 
when joining, members can opt out of having their personal information being published.  It was suggested that 
the personal information could be removed from the back of the newsletter even though the newsletter is sent 
to members only, and regularly placed in the “members only” section on the website. Some members were 
okay with sharing their email and phone numbers.  Those individuals who are not okay with sharing personal 
contact information, please let Kathi Runyan, JoAnne Sheppard, or Sheri Jones know. 

 

The website developer invoice is due—for a one year commitment it costs $250.00/year, and a five year commit-
ment is $1000.00 (with one year being free). The year runs from October to September.  Concerns were 
raised as to current information managed by the developer that we need access to.  Mary Nalley to investi-
gate this further.  After much discussion, a motion was made by Kathy Longo to maintain a one year contract 
and to revisit a 5-year contract next year, seconded by Nancy Carr, and the motion passed. 

 

 Use of Guild ZOOM account for Bee groups—A reservation form has been established for the use of the BCQG 
ZOOM account for Bee group get-togethers, sew-ins, or meetings.   Requests are first come, first serve and to be 
requested for each individual occurrence, at least one day in advance to JoAnne Sheppard.  The requesting con-
tact must be a BCQG member. A log will be maintained for accountability.   An email blast is to go out with the 
form and more information.   

 

30th Anniversary Celebration Reminder---Celebration is planned for some time in June 2021.  Kathi still looking for 
volunteers to formulate a committee of senior and junior guild members to begin planning ideas on how to cele-
brate. Please let Kathi Runyan know if you are interested. 

  



 

 

Committee Reports: 

Beekeeper—Pam Roark reported she is planning to advertise on Facebook to garner more attention. Pam also 

announced a new hand stitching Bee is being developed by Kyle Mills.  Please let Pam and Kyle know if you are 

interested 

Communications—JoAnne Sheppard had nothing to report. 

Community Service— Debra Heid had nothing to report. 

New Member Liaison—Beth Gerth had nothing to report. 

Magazines— Hold on to magazines/books related to quilting, sewing, embroidery, etc. and she will collect once 

we meet in person again. 

Newsletter—Sheri Jones had nothing new to report. 

Membership—Nothing to report. 

Show and Tell—Please send your show and tell item photos to Sheri Jones no later than the 23rd of every month. 

Opportunity: None 

Quilts of Valor: None 

Quilt Show: None 

Retreats:  Susan Turk reported that she has 10 signed up for the Sunset Retreat April 8-11, so far.  A minimum of 

18 is required. Cost is $265.00, please email and send your check made out to Bear Creek to Susan, if interested. 

Email reminder to be sent out.  Thank you. 

Webmaster—Mary Nalley had nothing to report 

Open Discussion:  None 

Next Guild Member meeting scheduled for February 16, 2021, at 7:00pm.  

(Business meeting to begin at 7pm-7:30pm, program to begin 7:30pm) 

Next Guild Board meeting scheduled for March 2, 2021. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:54pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 

February 2, 2021,  BCQG Board Meeting Minutes 
(Continued from page 10) 
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President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone at 7:02 pm on ZOOM. The January 2021 guild 
member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by Colleen Connor, seconded by Pat Clancy, 
and minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported no income for January, with a net of -$616.20. 
 

2nd VP Report:  Kay Thomas has received no information regarding the Guild Quilt Show.  
 

Past President:   Nancy Carr reported that By-Laws and Policies recommendations from Board need to be reviewed by 
members. Kathi Runyan to report on. Nancy also reported no scholarship applications have been received. 
 

Unfinished Business:  Kathi Runyan reported that the Guild Board had reviewed changes/updates to the by-laws and poli-
cies at the February Board meeting and collated a list to share with members.  For membership to review these changes/
updates, they will be included in the February newsletter.  All members are encouraged to attend the March 2, 2021, 
Board meeting at 6:30pm, to voice any concerns/changes/amendments to the proposal.  At the next guild member 
meeting on March 16, 2021, the updates will be voted on by the membership.   
 

New Business:   
Personal Identifying Information (PII):  Members who have a concern with their personal identifying information being 
included in the current newsletter format have until March 25, 2021, to notify either Kathi Runyan, JoAnne Sheppard, or 
Sheri Jones to have it removed.  Most of the PII is located in the members only section of the website, however, the cur-
rent newsletter is always available to the general public.  If you are uncomfortable with your email or phone number being 
available to the public, you must notify one of the  individuals aforementioned so changes can be made to the newsletter.  
If you do not, the information will continue to be included. The guild is moving to a format utilizing the in-
fo@bearcreekquiltguild.com email address for questions, information, and communication. 
 

Website update and maintenance:  The Board voted to renew the BCQG website consultant for one year, as opposed to a 
five year offer, at the cost of $250.00.  The five year commitment included one year free, however, the Board decided to 
review this plan at the next renewal date in September 2021.  
 

Guild ZOOM account:  Kathi Runyan reported the Guild had purchased a ZOOM account subscription for one year and will 
be making it available to all guild members for Bee meetings and sewing connections.  Interested members need to con-
tact JoAnne Sheppard with their requests and a completed form for each instance of use.  No recurring meetings will be 
scheduled, and usage will be scheduled on a first come, first serve basis.  Forms are available on the website. 
 

Committee Reports 
Community Service:  Debra Heid reported she had dropped off some quilts to JPS Hospital and they were happy with 
them.  She has encouraged more donations going forward.  JPS has also requested donations of phone chargers for pa-
tient use. 
 

Quilt Boutique:  Kayleen Allen reported that if we have a quilt show, she is requesting items for the boutique.  Please let 
her know what you can do to help. 
 

Retreats:  Chairperson, Susan Turk, reported on upcoming retreat at Sunset Retreat, for April 8-April 11, 2021.  Currently, 
15 members have signed up to attend.  They still need 3 more to reach a minimum of 18 attendees. 
If interested in going, please email Susan Turk, and make checks out to “Bear Creek Quilt Guild” to send to her.  
 

Susan also reported there is a planned fall retreat to Red Boot beginning September 23, 2021.  Maximum number of 
attendees are 16.  If interested in attending, please email Susan Turk.   More information to follow.   
 

1st VP: Aleta Mayrose reported that there are scheduled program speakers for future meetings, information has been in-
cluded in the newsletter.  Aleta also mentioned the Global Quilt Connection which is a network of speakers and educators 
to tap into for future speakers and programs for next year.  She asked if the membership would like to explore this more.  
Kyle Mills introduced her guest for this evening, Ana Ortega.  Welcome! 

At 7:20pm, Aleta Mayrose introduced the evening’s presenter, International Designer, Karen Stone, who shared her Trunk 
Show quilts with us.  Kathi Runyan thanked her for her presentation. 
 

The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for March 16, 2021, at 7pm. Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 
 

 February 23, 2021,  BCQG Guild Meeting Minutes 
 Zoom Meeting 

 

(Rescheduled from February 16, 2021, due to winter storm) 

mailto:info@bearcreekquiltguild.com
mailto:info@bearcreekquiltguild.com


 

 

A D V E R T I S E M E N T  R AT E S  

Advertisements may be submitted electronically or by 

camera-ready art on or before the 25th of each month.  

Advertisements must be paid in advance.  If you are 

interested, please contact via phone, email or mail: 

Sheri Jones 

2966 Majestic Oak Dr. 

Grapevine, Texas 76051 

817-481-2474 (home)  817-320-2575 (mobile) 

sherij43@verizon.net 

Size 1 month 3 months 6 months 

Business Card $ 7.00 $ 20.00 $ 40.00 

1/4 page  14.00   40.00   80.00 

1/2 page  28.00   80.00  160.00 

Members in the News 

If you, or your quilt, has made news recently, email a 

picture of you and the quilt to sherij43@verizon.net    

 

Bee News 

If you have an activity or picture for “Bee News”, send 

to Pam Roark BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com  
 

Contact Pam if you are interested in joining or starting 

a Bee. 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Deadline for the  newsletter is  

the 25th of the month. 

 

Please send all articles worded as you would like 

them printed to Sheri Jones  

sherij43@verizon.net 
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BCQG OFFICERS 2021 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2021 

President Kathi Runyan 817-488-7577 

1st VP Programs Aleta Mayrose 682-429-8351 

2nd VP Quilt Show Kay Thomas 214-228-8032 

Secretary Kathy Longo 845-661-8477 

Treasurer Kyle Mills 817-996-4834 

Past President Nancy Carr 817-995-7991 

Beekeeper Pam Roark See email 

Communications JoAnne Sheppard 817-673-9483 

Community Service Debra Heid 817-600-1229 

Hospitality Executive Board  

Magazine Swap Lauren Friend 830-992-0567 

Membership Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

Directory/Ads Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

New Member Liaison Vicky Kidd 806-674-8098 

 Beth Gerth 817-272-2245 

Newsletter Sheri Jones 817-481-2474 

Opportunity Table Doris Schjelderup 817-562-1741 

Outings/Retreats Susan Turk 214-236-7975 

Quilts of Valor Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Show & Tell Betty Reisch 817-296-5931 

Sunshine & Shadows Linn Jencopale 817-602-0200 

Webmaster Mary Nalley 817-937-4356 

Workshops Aleta Mayrose  

(aka 1st VP) 

682-429-8351

  

   

BCQG WEBSITE 
   www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com

